CEKC Board Meeting February 11, 2019

Conference call  10 to 11 a.m.

DRAFT minutes
On line: Linda Williams, Debbie Pyle, Johanna Roe, Brian Wanless, Jan Stewart, Bruce Bolme, Darla Johnston, Dan Spatz, Barbara Sexton

Guests: Cindy Bradley with Skamania County Economic Development Council

Linda Williams opened the meeting and called it to order at 10:00 a.m. 

Minutes from the December 2018 CEKC meeting were approved unanimously with no corrections or additions.

The agenda for the CEKC meeting was approved unanimously.

Linda Williams welcomed everyone. She noted Julie Larson would be joining the conversation later.

The Treasurer's report was presented. It was noted by several that the format was hard to read.  Brian re-sent as a .pdf and everyone was able to see the full report.  Three scholarships of $500 each were provided to local students through the efforts of the Klickitat-Lyle Trail Run. There is a total of $47,606 in the CEKC account. The report was accepted by consensus.

The board discussed a form that Jonathan Blake of McCoy-Holliston sent regarding CEKC project events and activities needing insurance. It was determined the form needed to be amended, with dates, dates of events, contact information and other data considered necessary.  Jan pointed out the Fundraiser Support Request Form already in the CEKC packet asks for similar information. Linda will talk with Jonathan and help clarify our role, how the projects align and what information is required.

In another conversation about insurance, Linda reported Kevin Davis, Superintendent of Klickitat Schools was wondering if CEKC would provide the insurance for Klickitat residents wanting to rent the Klickitat Community Center for activities.  Some individuals do not have homeowner's insurance and therefore cannot rent the facility as per the district's policies. The KCC is owned by the Klickitat School District.  Johanna raised the question about ESD 112 and their risk management process as they typically provide the district its insurance.  Linda will check again with Jonathan Blake and Don Morgan who also works with M/H.

The application from Lyle Community Council to become a CEKC project was approved unanimously.  Johanna will get the minutes from the February 2019 CEKC meeting to Julie Larson and or Oren Johnson them in order to help them set up their bank account.
Karen Long has sent out fliers on the 2019 series of financial education classes. The first one will be February 13th in The Dalles at 10 a.m.  Participants are asked to call Sonia at 541-370-2291 to get the location.

The application from the Klickitat County Wool Growers Auxiliary was reviewed.  It was decided to wait until March before approving. 

Reimbursement for postage costs to have WSU's Futures Game sent to Bruce Bolme's SO Zoe was approved. The game had been stored in Colville.  It is a game that helps individuals in communities plan for changes and was used during the Horizon's program. Bruce and Zoe have agreed to serve as caretakers and trainers for the game.

Linda asked Johanna to research past minutes of CEKC's and make a record of all motions. Jan Stewart volunteered to take on the task.

Debbie Pyle reported the Senior Resource Day was still planned for Trout Lake sometime this spring.  She will have more details in March.

The meeting was declared adjourned at 11:03 a.m.

